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MATERIAL FACT 
 
 
Companhia de Saneamento do Paraná (“Sanepar”), (“Company”), in compliance 
with the provisions of CVM Resolution No. 44/2021 and continuing to disclose the 
Notices to the Market of July 20, 2020 and June 23, 2021, and the Material Fact released 
on August, 12, 2021, hereby informs its shareholders, investors and the market at large 
on the progress of investigations related to the Operation “Ductos”: 
 
Considering the resolution at the 7th/2021 Ordinary Meeting of the Board of Directors, in 
the 3rd quarter of 2021, the analysis of the findings of the Investigation Team was 
concluded and brought to the attention of the Board on July, 22, 2021,  resulting in BRL 
4,168 (BRL 3,595 net of taxes), being debited to the results of the period, under the 
heading “Losses”, with BRL 3,102 being registered under “Intangible Assets - Expansion 
of Water and Sewage Networks” and BRL 1,066 in the results of the period, under 
“Expenditures on Network Maintenance”. Therefore, the Provision of BRL 5,949, 
recorded in the interim accounting information for the 2nd quarter of 2021 was sufficient 
to write-off these amounts, being reversed and recorded under the respective accounting 
headings. 
 
On September 23, 2021, at the 9th/2021 Ordinary Meeting, the Board of Directors 
became aware, by the External Investigation Commission (“CEI”), of new findings 
considered relevant and approved the suggestions presented by the Audit Committee 
and, after due diligence, on 21 of October 2021, at the 10th/2021 Ordinary Meeting, the 
Board resolved to (i) create a special working group to, within 50 days, measure possible 
additional adjustments to the Company's financial statements and (ii) advance the 
Internal Audit work plan so that in the last two months of 2021 tests of improved internal 
controls are carried out. 
 
The Company will keep its shareholders, investors and the market at large informed 
about the progress of this matter. 

 
 

Curitiba, November 11th, 2021 
 
 

Abel Demetrio 
Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 

 
 
 
 
This is a free translation for informative purposes only, without any legal validity. The original text in Portuguese is the 
only legal version and must be consulted in order to elucidate any doubts or conflicts. 


